Ag Advisory Board Meeting
1-9-2023

· Meeting was called to order by Chair Maxwell

· Attendees – Devin Maxwell, Ben Brown, Chad Rockow, Mark Thede, Tyler Hartman, Perry Hartman, Olivia Sippy, Josh Day, Kyle Lund (called in) 

· Minutes approved from December Meeting – All Approved

· Greenhouse Discussion

· Door Sweeps to be installed by Mntc Director Andy Crawford
· Insulation was cut and installed in North end to stop air movement under building
· Motor to be ordered by Andy Crawford
· Controller discussion – All approved that Smaller Controller from Custom Builders should be purchased to replace the faulty unit – similar to what is used in Hog/Poultry Barns – hands on training for students for what real life situations are in these facilities.
· Claim filed by Central office for insurance claim for Hail Damage – waiting on EMC decision.
· Paneling quote from Hummert around $6,000 – length of current green house panels are 12’11”, price of each sheet is $370 for 71.25” x 14’, this means each panel will need to be cut.  20 Pieces are Needed

· Funds Available to fix Greenhouse
· Perkins Fund $3,712.00
· Want to use part of this for FFA Membership Costs
· PPEL Funding – dollar value available unknown at this time
· Townsend Foundation donation of $20,000 for skidsteer – can approach them if need be
· Board Meeting
· Mr Day & Ms Sippy along with FFA Students (Jaycee Wiese, McKenna Rockow, Logan Davis, M & K Thede) presented to the school board and administration their trip to FFA Convention, plans for 2023, and future needs for the FFA Program.  After presentation it was discussed with board members what needs to be done with greenhouse to be operation by mid February.  Ag Adv. Member Perry Hartman attended the meeting as well and thanked the board for their commitment to the future of Wilton Durant FFA Program.  Commented there is much energy in our program currently and thanked the Administration, School Board, Community and Townsend Foundation for their commitment to the program.  After little discussion, Mr. Burnett commented that he does not want to band-aid the greenhouse, wants it done correctly, and instructed both instructors to get with Mntc Mgr Crawford to figure out what the school can fix on their own without hiring it out.  
· Livestock at Ag Farm
· Much discussion regarding the number of head for FFA Students at the Ag Farm, the Student Board will be deciding the numbers, and will present final numbers to the Ag Advisory Board at the January 23rd Meeting
· Closing – Due to majority of the Ag Advisory Board being out of town on January 23rd, Meeting was moved to January 30th, Ag Room at WHS.



